Strengthening the partnership between
the UN, the AU, and African Member
States remains indispensable as we
strive towards more prosperous
continent

Thank you President and thank you for convening this debate during your
Security Council Presidency, and I thank the Secretary-General and the AU
Chair for their briefings.

On this, the 20th anniversary of the African Union, strengthening the
partnership between the UN, the AU, and African Member States remains
indispensable as we strive towards a freer, safer, and more prosperous
continent.

That is why the UK supports permanent African representation on the Security
Council.

That is why the Annual Consultations later this week between the UN Security
Council and the African Union Peace and Security Council are so important.

President, I want to emphasise three points about this important partnership.

First, coordination between the AU, UN and other international partners 1is
vital for finding political solutions to conflicts including in northern
Ethiopia, Sudan, and Somalia.

We therefore welcome the planned, AU-facilitated talks concerning northern
Ethiopia and urge the Ethiopian Government and TPLF to engage in the process.

In Sudan, we welcome cooperation between the UN, AU, and IGAD to help
facilitate a political solution following last October’s military coup. As a
Council we must continue to support the tripartite mechanism’s efforts to
deliver the freedom, peace, and justice which the Sudanese people have called
for.

And in Somalia, AMISOM and its successor the AU Transition Mission in Somalia
demonstrate the value of UN-AU cooperation. The UK has long supported this
critical cooperation, including contributing £25 million towards ATMIS
stipends this year alone.

Secondly, President, the UN-AU partnership is important for tackling trans-
regional challenges to stability such as terrorism, disease, climate, and
food insecurity.

At least 130 million people in Africa are experiencing crisis levels of food
insecurity. The UK is working with African partners to address the heightened
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food, economic and wider humanitarian risks in the region that have been
exacerbated by the war in Ukraine.

Finally, President, I note today is International Day of the Girl Child. We
welcome AU efforts on Children and Armed Conflict, as well as recent AUPSC
meetings on Women, Peace, and Security, and gender-based violence. The AU-UN
partnership is important for making progress on these issues. We look forward
to working closely to implement the Transforming Education Summit in support
of 12 years of quality education for girls, and to strengthening cooperation
on Preventing Sexual Violence in Conflict. We hope the AU will participate
in the International Conference the UK is hosting next month — focusing on
prevention, justice, and supporting survivors.

And I thank you, Mr. President.



